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Assembly in Canada 
 
MONTREAL, Canada – On the 18th of September, the confrères who work in the Vice-Province 
of Canada gathered at the Shrine of Mary Queen of All Hearts in Montréal for a Province-Day.  
 
This year, we are privileged to celebrate this event with the Superior of the United States of 
America, Father Thomas Poth, SMM and his councillor Father Donald La Salle, SMM. Our Superior 
General, Father Luiz Augusto Stefani, SMM and the Superior of the Vice Province of Madagascar, 
Father Bruno, joined us too. 
 
With a brotherly ambiance, we shared the joys and challenges in our ministries and life in both 
entities (Canada and United States). Despite those challenges, we were able to say to one another 
at the end of the day “the mission continues” because hope is far bigger than the difficulties. 
 
A joint council, Canada-United States will be held tomorrow to conclude the event. 
 
 

Fr. Doris Sullivano, SMM 

http://can-photos.montfortian.info/#!album-837

